Florida Department of

Memorandum Environmental Protection
TO: Michael G. Cooke, Division of Air Resource Management
THRU: Trina Vielhaver, Bureau of Air Regulation @
FROM: Jeff Koerner, Air Permitting North Progran%’lQ
DATE: June 28, 2005

SUBJECT: Air Permit No. 0830137-003-AC
Merillat Corporation
Merillat Ocala Plant — Addition of 4" Finishing Line

The Final Permit for this project is attached for your approval and signature, which authorizes the construction
of a 4™ finishing line at the existing Merillat Qcala Plant, which manufactures wood kitchen and bath cabinets.
The project results in a minor source air construction permit and is not subject to PSD preconstruction review.

The Department distributed an “Intent to Issue Permit™ package on June 6, 2005. The applicant published the
“Public Notice of Intent to Issue”™ in the Ocala Star Banner on June 13, 2005. The Department received the
proof of publication on June 17, 2005. No petitions for administrative hearings or extensions of time to petition
for an administrative hearing were filed.

Day #90 is August 10, 2005. [ recommend your approval of the attached Final Permit for this project.

Attachments

M




